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	House Republicans Release Budget For Fiscal Year 2012 – Includes Dramatic Reduction In Transportation Spending – Eliminates Funding For High Speed Rail

Federal transportation spending would be dramatically reduced based on the budget released this morning in Washington, D.C. by the chairman of the House Budget Committee. Chairman Paul Ryan (R-WI) unveiled a budget that would reduce federal transportation spending by nearly a third. An early assessment of the document illustrates the magnitude of the proposed cut by outlining that federal transportation spending (budget authority) would go from approximately $93 billion in FY 2011 to $64 billion in FY 2012 under the budget proposed by House Republicans. In a statement released regarding the transportation funding proposed in the budget, Chairman Ryan shared that "Over the past decade, highway spending has mostly exceeded the gas-tax revenues that finance the fund, because gas-tax levels leveled off while spending grew. Spending, meanwhile, has increasingly been diverted to non-highway projects, such as bike trails and museums, and politicized through earmarks such as the Bridge to Nowhere mentioned above. To make up for funding shortfalls, the trust fund has required three large transfusions of taxpayer dollars from general revenues, totaling $35 billion since 2008. Without reform, another infusion will be necessary in 2013. This budget anticipates that Congress can keep the Highway Trust Fund solvent without additional general fund transfers or increases in the gasoline tax by consolidating dozens of separate highway programs that Government Accountability Office has identified as duplicative. This will help focus every dollar on pursuing a targeted and cohesive national transportation policy.” 

The budget released today also questioned the value of transportation projects in creating jobs. Specifically, in a report released by Chairman Ryan entitled The Path to Prosperity: Restoring America’s Promise, it is stated that  “...however worthy some highway projects might be, their capacity as job creators has been vastly oversold, as demonstrated by the extravagant but unfulfilled promises that accompanied the 2009 stimulus bill, particularly with regard to high speed rail.”

A link to the Fiscal Year 2012 Budget Resolution proposed by Chairman Ryan can be accessed here: http://budget.house.gov/UploadedFiles/PathToProsperityFY2012.pdf. Our staff has begun reviewing this document to learn what the potential impact of this proposed budget would be on our agency.
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